
Greetwell Parish Council meeting 3.2.2020 

NOTES OF THE MEETING OF GREETWELL PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON  
MONDAY 3RD FEBRUARY 2020 IN THE OLD SCHOOL, NETTLEHAM 

 
PRESENT:  Councillors Mrs Sarah Bates (Chair), Keith Johnson, Chris Thatcher, 
                    Mike Taylor 
          County Councillor Ian Fleetwood, District Councillor Mrs Anne Welburn 
          Christine Myers (Clerk) 
 
149 – 19/20 PARSHIONERS ITEMS  
 
The owner of land on the junction of Greetwell Lane, Nettleham and the A158 had cleared out the 
dyke leaving all the debris on the verge.  It was noted that this would make it not possible for the 
grass to be cut by resident who kept the area tidy. 
 
That a photo of the verge be taken and a polite request be made to the landowner to clear the 
debris from the verge unanimously Resolved. 
 
150 – 19/20  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES AND REASONS GIVEN 
 
Councillor John Taylor – That the reason given be accepted, unanimously Resolved. 
 
151 – 19/20  TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON ANY ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 
– None  
 
152 – 19/20  CO-OPTION TO VACANCIES OF COUNCILLORS IF APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 
– None received. 
 
153 - 19/20  NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON 6TH JANUARY 2020 FOR APPROVAL AND TO 
BE SIGNED AS MINUTES 
 
That the above notes be signed as minutes unanimously Resolved. 
 
154 – 19/20  POLICE MATTERS 
 
It was noted that the Police Alerts sent by email to those signed in to the service would be 
ceasing.  Members considered that this was a useful service to both the Community and to the 
Police in notifying residents/obtaining information on local incidents. 
 
That a letter be sent to the Chief Constable and Police and Crime Commissioner stating the 
Council’s disappointment at the withdrawal of the Police Alerts unanimously Resolved. 
 
155 – 19/20  COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT 
 
CC Ian Fleetwood stated that he would be issuing his latest report in the next few days (attached 
to these minutes). 
 
156 – 19/20  DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT  
 
District Councillor Mrs Anne Welburn stated that there was a dog fouling problem in the area 
which WLDC were currently investigating. 
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157 – 19/20  CORRESPONDENCE AND REPORTS 
 
a) Correspondence received since last meeting 
 *Circulated to residents email group 
 

*8.1.2020 – County Councillor Ian Fleetwood’s brief 

8.1.2020 – Invitation to members to view the LEB to date on 27.1.2020. 

8.1.2020 – LCC Highways news 

*13.1.2020 – WLDC communication re Scrap fly tipping 

14.1.2020 – LCC Highways notification re A46 roundabout 

*15.1.2020 – LCC Highways re notification of Washingborough Road closure 

16.1.2020 – Notification of Lincolnshire Environmental Award 2020 

20.1.2020 – LALC Weekly News 

*20.1.2020 – Letter to Parish re closure of Hawthorne Road 

28.1.2020 – Neighbourhood Planning Newsletter 

29.1.2020 – LALC Weekly News 

30.1.2020- Flooding and Strategic Planning from DC Chris Darcel 

 

A letter had been received on 31st January 2020 from Galliford Try advising of a retaining 

wall to be built near to the boundary of The Chase Open Space area.  The Clerk had 

sought confirmation that the wooden fence and the hawthorn whips would be replaced upon 

completion. 

 
b) Traffic Regulation Order, corner of Westfield Drive – CC Ian Fleetwood confirmed that this 
was still in abeyance with the County Council. 
 
c) Roundabout on Westfield Avenue – parking – Several photographs had been received from 
residents regarding the problem of parking on Westfield Avenue and around the roundabout.  It 
was stressed that unfortunately the Parish Council were unable to take any action regarding the 
parking.   
 
d) Compulsory purchase of land by LCC – The Solicitor acting for the Parish Council had 
confirmed that additional plans of the area would be sought from Land Registry. 
 
158 – 19/20  TO DISCUSS NOTIFICATION FROM LCC RE LAUNCH OF THEIR MOBILE 
FRIENDLY WEBSITE 
 
Following notification of the LCC launch of the accessible and mobile friendly website of which the 
parish website would need to be upgraded the Clerk reported that she had booked onto a training 
session. 
 
159 – 19/20  TO DISCUSS THE POSSIBILITY OF ALLOCATING OR OBTAINING LAND FOR 
COMMUNITY ROOM/HALL 
 
This item was discussed with input from County and District Councillors. That local landowners be 
approached to enquire if they would consider selling a small area of land on which a community 
room could be built unanimously Resolved. 
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The Chair stated that this would also be an agenda item for the Neighbourhood Plan Working 
Group. 
 
160 – 19/20  THE CHASE – TO CONSIDER GRASS CUTTING CONTRACT FOR 2020 SEASON 
 
The grass cutting contract had been received from Glendale Countryside Ltd, current contractors. 
 
Members considered the cost with minimal increase and felt confident that the local company were 
Working well with the Parish Council. 
 
That the contract for the 2020 season be accepted from Glendale unanimously Resolved. 
 

161 – 19/20  FINANCE  

Income  

WLDC - £37.50 for reimbursement from DC Anne Welburn’s Community fund for the bulb planting 

 

Accounts for payment 

 

Nettleham Parish Council – room hire - £15.00 

EKM – Play equipment inspections and minor repairs – Net £126.50, VAT £26.60, gross £151.92 

Glendale Countryside – Removal of debris from Westfield Avenue roundabout – net £35.00,  

  VAT £7.00, Gross £42.00 

Mrs C Myers – Clerks expenses - £8.94 

That the above payments, the Clerks salary and pension payments be made unanimously 
Resolved. 

 
162 – 19/20  PLANNING 
 

a) WLDC Training for Councillors – The Clerk handed out copies of dates of planning 
training for Councillors. 

 
Councillor Mrs Sarah Bates stated that she would attend some of the courses.   

 
That mileage be paid to Councillors attending courses unanimously Resolved. 

 
b) Neighbourhood Plan for Greetwell – To consider proposed survey for circulation to 

all residents of North Greetwell – This had been copied to all members for consideration.  
Parish Council members approved the survey and the Clerk would print the required 
number of copies. 

 
Minutes of the Working Group meeting of 8th January had been circulated to members of 
the Parish Council.  
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It was noted that the Working Group planned to send a letter to all residents of Greetwell on 
St Augustine’s Road/The Chase side of the parish to inform them in more detail of the 
Neighbourhood Plan and vacancies on the Parish Council. 
 

163 – 19/20  CLERKS REPORT 
 
The Clerk reported on the dirty state of the white village gateways. 
 
That she approach a local company for a cost of washing down, unanimously Resolved. 
 
164 – 19/20  CHAIRMANS COMMENTS 
 
The Chair suggested the 16th August for the Greetwell Garden Party and that it could include a 
Dog Show. 
 
The Chair also suggested a date for the Spring Litter Pick for 4th April 2020.   
 
That the above two dates be agreed unanimously Resolved. 
 
It was also brought to the attention of the meeting that Truelove Property and Construction Ltd had  
issued a flyer to properties in Nettleham and Greetwell regarding future proposals for the parishes. 
 
165 – 19/20  DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
Monday 2nd March 2020, 7.30pm, Small Hall, Old School, Mill Hill, Nettleham. 
 
166 – 19/20  TO RESOLVE TO MOVE INTO CLOSED SESSIONS TO DISCUSS STAFFING 
MATTERS 
 
That the Parish Council move into closed session to discuss a Staffing Matter unanimously 
Resolved. 
 
 
 
Signed..........................................Chairman 
 
Date.......................................... 
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Cllr. Ian Fleetwood's - February 2020 brief: 
The latest on, what’s happening in the public sector in Lincolnshire. 
 
Support to help change Your Lifestyle? 
Many people see the New Year as an opportunity to make lifestyle changes, but can find it difficult to keep 
motivated. If you're struggling for inspiration, read this post on the One You Lincolnshire website to help 
you reach your goal. A wide range of support is available here.  
https://www.oneyoulincolnshire.org.uk/post/whats-your-why 
https://www.oneyoulincolnshire.org.uk/lincolnshire-residents 
 
Extra Funding for Highways: 
The council is set to invest additional money in highways maintenance and flooding, with £14m of 
efficiency savings allowing it to still deliver a balanced budget.  The council's executive members have 
approved budget proposals for 2020/21, which will now go out to consultation. Final proposals will be put 
before full council in February. 
If you want to report "Potholes" use "FixMyStreet" or download the 'app' for quicker reporting, and get 
updates to the issue you have reported easily. 
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/article/148/budget-with-extra-cash-for-road-repairs-and-flooding-
agreed -  www.fixmystreet.com 
 
Fire & Rescue: 
Lincolnshire Fire and Rescue is compiling its community plan - also known as the Integrated Risk 
Management Plan (IRMP) - which looks at the main risks to lives, properties, infrastructure and the 
environment in Lincolnshire. 
The report is now available with a brief online survey for people to give their feedback. 
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/article/153/fire-service-launches-new-plan-to-protect-lincolnshire 
 
Neighbourhood Team Profiles 2019/20: 
The Public Health Intelligence Team have created new Neighbourhood Team Profiles 2019/20. These 
provide a wealth of information relating to geographical Areas within Lincolnshire covering population 
demographics, disease prevalence, burden of disease; A&E attendance, hospital admissions and deaths. 
For further information contact the PHI Team.  
http://www.research-lincs.org.uk/area-profiles.aspx 
 
Young Carers: 
Young Carers Awareness Day (Thursday 30 January) highlighted that as many as one in five secondary 
school children may be a young carer. The average number of school days missed or cut short as a result of 
a young carer's role is 48, but schools are responding with effective support.  
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/article/176/school-support-for-young-carers 
 
New website goes live: 
Our new interactive website has launched at the same address – www.lincolnshire.gov.uk . 
Residents should now find it easier to make requests, fill in applications or pay for services. It has been 
designed for use on mobile phones and tablets. It will also form the platform for a host of digital services to 
be developed over the coming years and new improvements are being trialled all the time.  
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Mental Wellbeing: 
A new film to encourage football fans to talk about their mental wellbeing has been launched by Every 
Mind Matters and the Heads Up campaign, a partnership between Heads Together and The FA. The 
powerful one-minute video is narrated by HRH The Duke of Cambridge and features high-profile figures 
including Frank Lampard, Harry Maguire and Son Heung-Min. Watch the video and find our more. 
http://www.thefa.com/news/2020/jan/03/every-mind-matters-030120 
 
Adopt a future: 
Interested in finding out more about adoption? Lincolnshire Adoption Service are holding two information 
evenings from 7-9pm on Wednesday 5 February at Branston Hall Hotel, Lincoln, and on Tuesday 11 
February at Boston West Golf Club, Boston. Book your place now. (Philippa Gagliano, Fostering and 
Adoption, 01522 553833) 
https://www.adoptioneastmidlands.org.uk/events 
 
Archaeologists reveal Lincolnshire's past: 
Archaeologists have been amazed by the finds uncovered during the construction of the Lincoln Eastern 
Bypass. Discoveries unearthed during the building of the new five-mile route have revealed evidence of 
400,000 years of human history. In all, almost 270,000 artefacts have been found, representing every 
archaeological period from the Palaeolithic era to the present day. 
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/article/165/archaeologists-reveal-lincolnshire-s-past-during-lincoln-
eastern-bypass-works 
 
Explore Lincolnshire's aviation history: 
"A Century of Valour," an exhibition hosted at The Collection museum, Lincoln, until 15 March, is a unique 
opportunity to see the Victoria Cross awarded to Wing Commander Guy Gibson of 'Dambuster' fame. The 
event by Aviation Heritage Lincolnshire, displays rare artefacts exploring Lincolnshire's aviation gallantry 
over the past 100 years. For more details including admission prices see The Collection website. 
https://www.thecollectionmuseum.com/exhibitions-and-
events/view/valour?utm_source=Leader%27s+brief&utm_campaign=c612fc2975-
EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2019_12_20_11_04&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_b2980b2270-c612fc2975-
269064317 
 
The Director of Public Health Annual Report is now available to view on the Council's website at 
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/directory-record/63956/director-of-public-health-annual-report-2019  
 
Thank you, Ian   
Cllr. Ian Fleetwood  
Bardney and Cherry Willingham division. 
Tel: 07921 161113 or Email: cllri.fleetwood@lincolnshire.gov.uk 
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